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SETTLING IN QUÉBEC: Thank you for your continued prayer for our family as we’ve settled into our new life and ministry in
Laval, Québec! Just this week, we were able to move into our rental home 12 minutes from the church. We were blessed to
have at least 20 people from the church there to help us with the move from the Airbnb to our new home. The Lord has also
allowed us to make much progress in establishing ourselves in the province as we’ve acquired various necessary government
documents, such as provincial health insurance, drivers’ licenses, etc. Katie is now 35 weeks along as we anticipate
welcoming our fourth girl at the beginning of August. We appreciate your continued prayers for a smooth, safe, and healthy
pregnancy and delivery. We recently welcomed the Nathan Fry family as they produced a new ministry video for us. Let me
know if you’d like to show this video to your church and I can you send a Dropbox link. You can also scan the QR code here
to watch it on YouTube.
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MINISTRY PRAYER REQUESTS: Katie had the opportunity to take six ladies from the church to Ontario for a ladies’
conference (first picture); this was a special time of fellowship and refreshment from the Word. The Lord is also blessing
the regular ministry of evangelizing, preaching, and pastoring the church. I recently preached a Sunday morning series
through the I AM statements of Christ and just recently began an expositional series through the book of Ephesians as we
discover the riches of our new life in Christ. This summer, we also have a discipleship/new members class meeting on
Sunday mornings. While I teach the six adults attending the class, Katie is able to hold a class for their children. Just this
past Sunday, the church enjoyed the privilege of watching a young lady follow the Lord in believer’s baptism (second
picture). After the service, the church benefited from the summer weather for the annual picnic at a nearby park for a
provincial holiday. 
            We ask that you pray with us for our Vacation Bible School which will be held this coming week (June 30 -July 3 ).
In. addition, the first Sunday of August, we have a teen outreach activity. We’re asking the Lord to work in a great way in
the hearts of the young people through these activites. Although the summer months are busy, we’re grateful for the
various opportunities to serve within the church and reach out into the community. 
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NEW CONTACT INFORMATION: As we mentioned in our previous letter, we recently received new phone numbers:
438.467.6933 (Josh), 438.467.1562 (Katie). Email is our preferred method of communication, but you can also send hard
copy mail to the following address: 1566 Boulevard des Laurentides Laval, QC H7M 2N8 Canada. 

In Christ,
Josh, Katie, Allison, Madelyn, and Bethanie Pate
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our new ministry video!
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